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 April is upon us and the last quarter of the Columbian year. The search for the next year 

Officer’s has begun. Please consider servicing in one of these rewarding positions, the more help 

the less there is for one man to do. There are many roles to fill and each with its unique and shared 

experiences. Check out the roster in the back of the bulletin to see the positions.

 Our last Corporate Mass will be at St. Anthony’s 9am May 15th. Please Join us.

 The Night for the Religious is May 22nd 2pm-4pm. The annual event is our opportunity to 

serve the Sisters of the community. Please volunteer to serve. Contact any Officer or email 

bulletin@kofc4488.org

Our Field Agent is now Earl Seitz 909-456-8395, you can also

link to him through our website KOFC4488.org

Prayers for Sick:

Anthony D. Delgado, and Elizabeth Talley

Deceased 

Mr and Mrs. Chon Figueroa

FYI
Some of the 
awards the council
has received.
Thank you for 
the help and 
support, your hard
work is greatly
appreciated!



     Deputy Grand Knight ERNIE OTT
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My Brothers, 
I would like to describe the "Philos Project" and a related report supported by our Supreme Knight, 
Carl Anderson. This report as well as his testimony helped lead to a vote by the US House of Repre-
sentatives, which has just passed a resolution by unanimous vote, 393 - 0, requesting that the US 
State Department declare that ISIS is practicing genocide against Christians and others in the 
region. The Pope and European Union have already determined a genocide is going on.  After a 
lengthy delay, perhaps spurred to action because of this resolution, the US State Department has 
determined ISIS is in fact practicing genocide.  

Here is a bit of background.  In 1948 circumstances in Egypt led to the formation of The Muslim 
Brotherhood.  Since then, many Islamic groups have formed in order to overthrow the existing rule 
and bring about "a more pure" practice of Islam. Until ISIS’s Rise, Assyrian Christians and Muslims 
coexisted in relative peace. ISIS represents a marked departure from the recent Islamic regimes. At 
the hands of ISIS, non-Muslims, in particular Assyrian Christians, have been subjected to horrific 
instances of murder, burning, decapitation, torture, rape, slavery, kidnapping, and other depraved 
acts of wanton violence. ISIS has committed these heinous and inexcusable crimes in the name of 
ISIS’s brand of Islam. ISIS has attempted to eliminate Christians from Its territory and has systemati-
cally destroyed Christian symbols, buildings, and other aspects of Christian culture. 
The House resolution supports the notion that ISIS be prosecuted for war crimes, as defined by 
provisions developed by the United Nations of the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment 
of the Crime of Genocide. The European parliament has already taken a similar action. Evidence 
shows that past genocidal war crimes such as by the NAZIs against the Jews and others, in Rwanda 
against members of the Tutsi tribe, or in Cambodia by the Khmer Rouge have a great deal in 
common with ISIS practices.  These comparisons are critical in judging a current genocide. 

The Knights of Columbus Supreme Council has issued a report about this, and Supreme Knight, Carl 
Anderson has used the details in the report to testify to the US Congress in order to support efforts 
to end the genocide. Here is the internet address of the full report: 
http://kofc.org/en/news/media/kofc-provides-major-report-genocide-ma.html 

To learn more about the effort and to sign a petition requesting the US State Department recom-
mend action to end the genocide underway, please visit the following links: 
https://philosproject.org/ 
http://stopthechristiangenocide.org/scg/en/index.html  

Walk for Life April 9th, St. Catherine of Siena
Dear Brothers and Family: We would like to invite you to our 2nd Annual WALK FOR LIFE

April 9th at St. Catherine of Siena Catholic Church
339 N Sycamore Ave, Rialto, CA 92376

Time  8:30 am to 11:00 am everyone invited after for refreshments and fellowship

Our Color Corp will be leading the procession and Boy Scouts not far behind
followed by everyone else.

                Fraternally, Brother Knight Mike Alveraz, ADVC Secretary 

KofC News
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Our bus will leave the councils parking lot at approx 4pm
snacks and refreshments will be provided on the bus.

Contact PGK Sam at (909) 362-4079 ASAP
To reserve your ticket

Tickets are available for $61 per person 
& includes bus transportation

LA Dodgers group seating will be
Section 1 Reserve MPV
Located
Behind Home Plate

Join us for a fun filled night call today!!! Call Now!!!

Dodgers Game

Thank you Bingo Volunteers,
for supporting our Bingo charitable fund raising

In appreciation we are offering you and one guest an all expense 
paid game ticket including bus transportation to see the LA

Dodgers play against the SD Padres on Saturday, April 30, 2016

BALL GAME TIME IS 6:10PM

We are having the next “Dinner and a Movie Night”
April 30 at 4 PM. It will 
Dinner will be meatloaf and the movie will be "Bridge on the River Kwai". 
The cost for this fun evening is also $10.00 per person, 
with a limit of 40 people. Please contact chairpersons 
Angie Vargas at (909) 725-2826 or Terry Yanez at (909) 213-1446 
by Friday, April 20 for reservations. 
Come and join us for another fun evening, with all profits going to support our scholarships.

Dinner & A Movie for April 2016



 
Bible Study Bob Herness

Church Director, 4488

Wednesday from 7 PM to 9 PM 
in the council lounge
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It hardly seems possible that Easter and Lent are in the rear view mirror for this year. It seemed 
somewhat surreal as Lent started early in February and Easter was upon us before all the Spring 
foliage is at its peak.

That being the case, as faithful disciples of Jesus Christ, we are called to pick up our individual cross 
daily, not just during Holy Week.  What does that mean to us, as Knights of Columbus?  Here are a 
few crosses we probably all have experienced:  difficulties paying the bills, unhappy relationships with 
some of our own children, the suffering from a terminal illness, or just the daily aches and pains as 
we age, the loss of a job, a death in our own family or friends from our council, and finally looking 
objectively at how our sins separate us from God's love.

The answer is obvious.  Pray, attend Holy Mass regularly, contribute to less fortunate, and go to 
confession regularly, at least monthly if possible.  If our goal in life is making more money, having the 
latest Apple toy, or anything else that we sometimes put before God, we have to repent and put our 
priorities with God first, family second, country third, and anything else in descending order. 
 
Ad Majorem Dei Gloriam!

BBQ Pork Sandwich
Pasta/Green Salad

Fresh Fruit/bag of chips
Soda/Punch/Coffee

 a person, includes lunch,
2 free bingo cards and a door

prize drawing

Opportunity Drawings will be held 
with many really great prizes!
ALL PROCEEDS BENEFIT 
kNIGHTS lADIES HIGH SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIPS...
FOR MORE INFORMATION PLEASE CALL:
Gloria 909-709-2589  or Eileen 909 223-0541

The Knights of Columbus Ladies Auxiliary Invites you to

 
SATURDAY, APRIL 9, 2016 from 12PM-4PM  
Doors open at 11:30am

Knights of Columbus Hall
1729 E. Baseline, San Bernardino
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
FRAY FRANCISCO DUMETZ ASSEMBLY 0055

 

CORDIALLY INVITES YOU 
TO IT’S 2ND ANNUAL FUNDRAISER 

 

WHEN:   SATURDAY,   SEPTEMBER 10, 2016

WHERE:  KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS DEL ROSA COUNCIL   
   4488 HALL 
                 1729 E. BASELINE STREET, 
                 SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410

TIME:      4:00 PM – 7:00 PM  

COST:    ADULTS:  $10.00   CHILDREN (3-10):  $5.00 

MENU (INCLUDED IN THE COST):
SPAGHETTI (WITH OR WITHOUT MEAT SAUCE)   

SALAD (WITH DRESSING) 
ROLLS WITH BUTTER 

COFFEE (CREAM/SUGAR)     
PUNCH/WATER      

DESSERTS 
       

PROCEEDS GO TO THE DIOCESE OF SAN BERNARDINO  
ST. JUNIPERO SERRA HOUSE OF FORMATION 

FOR SEMINARIANS

UPDATED DATE
SEPT. 10, 2016
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Thank you to everyone who supported our March fundraisers. We had a great time at both events, our 
Dinner and a Movie Night, and our St. Patrick's Day dinner. A special thank you to our wonderful 
chairpersons for the events, and to those who assisted with these events.

On April 9 we will have a Bingo luncheon 12 noon to 4 PM. Doors open at 11:30, and the cost is $10 per 
person. We will also have a raffle. Please come and join us for a nice lunch and a lot of fun, while we raise 
money for our charities.

On April 30 at 4 PM we will have our next Dinner and 
a Movie Night. It will be a meatloaf dinner and the 
movie will be "Bridge on the River Kwai". The cost for 
this fun evening is also $10 per person, with a limit of 
40 people. Please contact chairpersons 
Angie Vargas at (909) 725-2826 or 
Terry Yanez at (909) 213-1446 by 
Friday, April 20 for reservations. 
Come and join us for another fun evening, with 
all profits going to support our scholarships.

Judy Figueroa
Knights' Ladies President

 Apparently, the Houston TX. Criminal Justice Dept. feels that protecting Planned Parenthood's (PP)

integrity is more important and is a valid charge in defending them than their involvement in breaking 

the law by selling baby parts, which is against the law; for you see, what they have done, is indicted 

Sandra Merritt and David Daleiden for creating the videos showing the law-breaking act of selling 

baby parts, without telling PP what they were doing. Some justice!

Please pray that their legal team can win the case for them. Also, on Friday, March 4, the US 

Supreme Court blocked enforcement of a Louisiana abortion safety law which required abortionists to 

maintain hospital privileges within 30 miles of their abortion facilities. This ruling will allow abortion 

facilities to reopen despite the dangers to women's lives and health. This is another decision similar to 

the Casey one in which the court has ruled in favor of and on the basis of access to abortion, and against an 

action that would present a hurdle for women to acquire an abortion. However, it would seem that

when it comes to "access" and safety, you can't have both.     

Submitted By: John Rozzi, Director

Culture of  Life------------------------------------------John Rozzi
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Chaplain       Fr. Romanus Ike                  909-862-8669   Ikeroma@yahoo.com
Grand Knight                  Dominic Glass                  909-831-5812   Dominicglass@hotmail.com 
Deputy Grand Knight     Ernest K Ott                                909-793-2349   ekmo@ekott.biz
Chancellor                  Luis Moreno               norcallouie@gmail.com
Warden       Victor Licea                   323-798-2684   Licea17@gmail.com
Recorder      David Calhoun                  909-888-7121                        David.Calhoun@va.gov    
Financial Secretary                John D Mielke                             909-862-1545                             Pilotjack@roadrunner.com
Treasurer                    Paul Dainko                                      909-425-1845                           Jpdainko@gmail.com
Advocate        Luis Arciniega                               909-213-4738                       larroarril@hotmail.com       
1-Year Trustee       Enselmo Gutierrez                  909-362-4079              samgutierrezca@sbcglobal.net
2-Year Trustee       George Steffens                         909-862-0138                        Steffen9037@roadrunner.com    
3-Year Trustee       Bruce Ewing                                                                     909-907-0512                        bewing_5@yahoo.com
Inside Guard       Mario Salcedo                            909-312-8403   mariosalcedo92@gmail.com  
Outside Guard       Joel Wright                                  951-973-8096                        Jgwrght@yahoo.com
Church Director                 Robert K. Herness                       951-845-2615   RKHerness@gmail.com   
Community Director                  Vacant
Program Director                  Dominic Glass                                     909-831-5812   Dominicglass@hotmail.com
Membership Director                            Luis Arciniega                             909-213-4738                              larroarril@hotmail.com
Retention Director       Luis Arciniega                                                909-213-4738                          larroarril@hotmail.com
Family Director                                      Paul McJunkin                                   909-862-6403
Youth Director                                       Ernest K. Ott                                        909-793-2349                        ekmo@ekott.biz
Blood Donations Chair                  
Vocation Chair                                     Vacant
Roundtable Chair  GK                          Dominic Glass                  909-831-5812   Dominicglass@hotmail.com
Squires Circle Advisor                           Vacant
Bulletin                                                    Precise Print                                909-381-3447                         pppi@sbcglobal.net
Insurance Field Agent                          Earl Seitz                                                      909-456-8395                       seitzagencymail2@kofc.org                 
Bingo Chair                                           Enselmo Gutierrez                  909-362-4079              samgutierrezca@sbcglobal.net
Del Roco President                              Manny Carabajal                        909-887-5331
Knights Ladies President                      Judy Figueroa                             909-887-5495   jfigueroa0250@hotmail.com               
Club Steward                            Gina Reynolds                                                                 909-889-7053                        cherublvr1@aol.com

Information Center

4th Degree Exempl. Informational Meeting
Dear  Worthy Sirs:

There will be an informational meeting for those interested in taking the Patriotic Fourth 
Degree on May 7th. The meeting is scheduled for 2PM on Sunday, April 3rd at Council 
4017, 740 Pennsylvania Ave., Colton. 

Please contact Sir Knight Jose Quiroz  (jose43@sbcgolbal.net) to confirm your attendees 
and if you have any further questions.

Fraternally,

Tony Despart
District Deputy 131
951-905-8685
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TIME SENSITIVE MATERIAL

to Membership

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

4488

6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

7:00 pm

del roco 
7:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

bingo board
7:00 pm

attend mass 

attend mass 

attend mass 

  

attend mass 

                   

church & bible study
7:00 pm

church & bible study
7:00 pm

church & bible study
7:00 pm

church & bible study
7:00 pm

24    25                 26                 27                 28                 29                30                                         

6:15 - 10:00 pm

officer’s meeting

 10                 11               12         13          14                15                16

April 2016
                                       1                  2                  

 17                   18                   19                  20          21    22      23

general meeting
7 pm

3           4                   5                  6                    7                  8                   9
6:15 - 10:00 pm

6:15 - 10:00 pm

knights’ ladies
bingo luncheon

12pm-4pm

knights’ ladies
dinner & a movie

4pm

dodger game trip
leaves at 4pm

4th degree meeting
council 4017






